TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
December 14, 2015

Chairman Mike Schlobohm called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.  Those in attendance were:   Supervisors Dennis Mandt and Dan Kelly and Nick Brattlie, Chairman Mike Schlobohm, Treasurer Korby Holzhueter, Clerk Kim Grob, and approximately sixteen attendees.

Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the November 9, 2015 town board meeting minutes.    Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Public Comment:  Kim Grob reported that there were three requests for public comment, Cheryl Lemke, Brian Berninger and Ken Frejlich.  Mike Schlobohm asked the three people if their comments were regards to the mineral extraction and they replied yes.  Mike then asked them if they would be ok with having their public comment at the time of discussion of the Non-Metallic Mining (Item D on the agenda).  Lemke, Berninger and Frejlich were all in agree of the decision.

London Community Center temporary liquor license for the annual Chili Cook Off event to be held January 16, 2016.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the temporary liquor license for the London Community Center Annual Chili Cook Off.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  Motion carried.

Deerfield Fire Dept. Commission member request was advertised for a need of a town resident to volunteer for the Committee.  Will Lesnjak was the only resident to come forward.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve Will Lesnjak to Deerfield Fire Dept. Commission.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Dennis Mandt gave an update on the Town’s position on obtaining a municipal court system.  Dennis stated that at this time the town does not have a municipal court system in place.  We have made contact with the judge at Fitchburg.  The Town’s attorney has recommended that the Town rely on the Circuit Court System for now and the town will continue to work on joining a municipal court system down the road.  Brian Berninger questioned that it was his understanding that the town could not use the Circuit Court System.  

Non-Metallic Mining Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]Public Comment:  Cheryl Lemke asked, Why the town is not collecting the violation fees?  Dennis Mandt replied that the County ZLR meeting postponed making a decision regarding the Oak Park Quarry topic until January’s meeting.  Jon Halverson submitted a partial application on December 8, 2015.  Jon Halverson stated he would complete the application with all necessary documentations at some point.  The ZLR Committee is looking into the Oak Park Quarry possible violations.  The ZLR Committee requested that the town meet with Jon Halverson to see if the disagreements with the Ordinances can be worked out before the January meeting.  Jon Halverson introduced Mindy Ochs, an engineer with EndPoint Solutions that Jon has hired to be a mediator.
Brian Berninger spoke about his concern of the discussion on frequency at the last ZLR meeting.  Brian continued to speak on the Mining Ordinances and blasting statistics of other communities.  
Ken Frejlich explained that he when he attended four of the ordinance committee meetings.  Ken expressed the town is not required by State law to have mediation with Jon Halverson.  Ken asked that there be a homeowner representation be at these meetings of mediation.  
Tim Roehl from Dane Co. Town Assoc., said that Renee is available to the town to help with the mediation process.

Dave Dinkel discussed the driveway permit for Lot 2 for the Aplin Farm on Krueger Road.  There is an offer to purchase Lot 2.  The person would like to finalize the purchase and start putting in the driveway right away.  Dave consulted with Al Pulvermacher on any requirements for a culvert.  Dennis Mandt made a motion to approve the driveway permit for Lot 2 on the Aplin Farm for Austin Gannon.  Nick Brattlie second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.
  
Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of November 2015
General Account Balance:	       $25,289.26
Money Market Balance:		       $22,654.61
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:            $238.25
Certificate of Deposit:		       $17,294.15
Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the November Treasurer’s report.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Clerk’s Report – Thank you from Riege family for the passing of Margie Riege.  
UW-Extension pamphlet on future training courses
DOT newsletter 

Mike Schlobohm explained his discussion with the Village regarding repairing Liberty Road.  The Village is not planning on any work to repair Liberty in 2016.  The Village plans on talking with the developer to see how much land will be developed in the near future.  The Village does not see any plans for a bike path on their portion of Liberty, but will look into available grants.

Al Pulvermacher gave a list of roads needing black topping in 2016.

Bob Salvo talked about the speeding enforcement on Oak Park Road.  The police department does try their best to patrol areas of concern.

Agenda for January
Driveway Permit Meeting Fees
Update on Non-Metallic Mining
Motion to report to ZLR
 
Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:23 p.m.  Dan Kelly second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Town of Deerfield, Kim Grob, Clerk
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